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Milton Road - Bus, Cycling and Walking Improvements Project 

December 2022 Update 
 

 

Arrangements over the Christmas and New Year Holiday 

 
The Milton Road project will shut down from 23 December to 6 January 2023 for the Christmas and 

New Year Holiday. 

 

Work areas will be made safe and secure with access for residents being maintained. The 24/7 phone 

line (0800 023 4762) will be in operation throughout the festive period should you need to speak to 

anyone. There will also be regular inspections by Milestone through the holidays. 

 

Elizabeth Way Roundabout  

 
We continue to make progress at the new Elizabeth Way roundabout, with the new kerb line, drainage 

and tarmac having been recently installed. When complete, the new roundabout will have three 

additional pedestrian crossings, to enable quicker and safer movements across all four arms of the 

roundabout. The roundabout will also see a new cycle crossing on each arm, alongside more trees 

and plants to improve the roundabout and surrounding area. Detailed plans of the roundabout can be 

found online here – https://www.greatercambridge.org.uk/sustainable-transport-programme/other-

transport-schemes/milton-road-1#composerSection3 

 

 
New kerb line and drainage on the Elizabeth Way roundabout 
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Cambridge Water  

 
Cambridge Water’s works are also progressing well. They have now finished their water diversion 

between Mitcham’s Corner to Gilbert Road and are now working at Ascham Road in order to carry out 

further water diversions. Cambridge Water will also stop works for the Christmas shutdown and will 

recommence in the New Year. If you need to contact Cambridge Water over the Christmas break, 

please call the out of hours number on 01223 706050 (option 3). 

 

Union Lane 
 

Works on Union Lane to redesign the junction are continuing. During the site closure over Christmas 

and New Year holidays, Union Lane will be re-opened for motor vehicle access. The road will then be 

closed once more when the site re-opens on the 5 January 2023 to allow us to finish the work on 

upgrading this part of the junction. 

 

 

 

Kings Hedges 
 

Works to the Kings Hedges, Milton Road, Green End Road junction will start early in the New Year. 

Similarly, to the Union Lane works, the new junction will be constructed in sections. We estimate 

works will last around 10 months and will be carried out Monday – Friday between 07:30 – 18:00. 

 

So we can do the work to upgrade this junction safely, we will be replacing the current traffic lights with 

temporary traffic lights. This will give the flexibility to be able to move the lights around as we work on 

different part of this junction. Having tested one style of temporary traffic lights earlier this year, we 

have changed the system we will be using at this junction for works in the New Year. The temporary 
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traffic light system we will be using will help keep the traffic moving at this busy junction while we are 

working on it. 
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